
 
‘Respectful and resilient; being the best that 

we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education , no matter                                       

who they are; regardless  of race, gender  or disability. 

 

 

At Timothy Hackworth Primary School, we believe that every 

child has the right to become the best that they can be.  

We would like to celebrate the hard work, successes and 

achievements of  children’s Remote Learning  in our final  

Remote Learning Newsletter. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank parents and carers for their 

hard work during Lockdown in supporting their children with their remote 

learning.  We really do appreciate this. 

I am sure you will agree that there have been many fabulous examples of 

exciting, creative and amazing learning which we have enjoyed sharing and 

celebrating with you. 

 

From all of the Staff at Timothy Hackworth Primary School 

Remote Learning from w/b 1st March 2021 

Timothy Hackworth Primary School 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no 

matter who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Cole in Nursery and Roselia in 2 

Year Olds have been very creative 

designing and making these super 

animal masks. They were inspired 

to make them having shared a fa-

vourite traditional tale The Ginger-

bread Man. Mrs. Fox and Mrs. 

Sharp think your masks are fantas-

tic! We can see that you have 

worked really hard to make these. 

Fabulous! Very well done! 

Frances and Sophia in Nursery have made full use of their lovely  

baking packs provided by Morrisons Community Champions,   

Bishop Auckland Store. We can see that you have enjoyed baking 

your super gingerbread men while further improving skills, such 

as, mixing, cutting, kneading and rolling your cookie dough then 

using your fine motor skills whilst        decorating them. Tremen-

dous! These look yummy! Well done  indeed! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no 

matter who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Mrs. Sharp is delighted to see that Bobby-Joe has 

been very busy indeed. Bobby-Joe in our 2 Year 

Olds has enjoyed sharing the story of The Ginger-

bread Man so much that he decided to bake these    

wonderful gingerbread man cookies. We can see 

that you have had lots of fun baking these. We 

think they look delicious! You have worked so 

hard! Fantastic! 

A huge THANK  YOU goes out to Morrisons  Community 

Champions, Bishop Auckland Store,  for providing  our 2 Year 

Olds and Nursey children with these wonderful baking packs.  

Each child was given the opportunity to pop in to school to 

collect their baking pack, along with a gingerbread man cook-

ie cutter .  We are happy to report that many of our children  

collected their packs and had a fantastic time baking their 

gingerbread men! 

Mrs. Fox  and  Mrs. Sharp  are so impressed 

by the super gingerbread men that Cole in 

Nursery and Roselia in 2 Year Olds  have 

baked this week. We can see that you have 

been working well together,  taking turns to 

knead the dough and cut out your super gin-

gerbread men. You must have listened very 

carefully to the story The Gingerbread Man to 

add all of this detail. These look yummy! Very 

well done indeed! 



Nate in Nursery  has completed  

lots of Remote Learning this 

week including sharing The 

Gingerbread  Man story and 

some Maths work. Nate has 

baked some fabulous           

gingerbread men cookies and 

has also made some number 

pancakes using two different 

coloured batters. Very         

impressive. You have worked 

hard again! Well done to you! 

‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Will in Nursery has  been very busy indeed. 

He has enjoyed sharing The Gingerbread 

Man story and inspired by this , Will has 

baked gingerbread men cookies and     

decorated them beautifully. He has made 

some super masks of  animals from the 

story and he has  been getting active by  

taking part in the Hokey Cokey dressed up 

as a Gingerbread Man. Wow! You have 

been a busy!  Did you run, run as fast as 

you can? You are a star! Well done Will! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education no matter who 

they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Jake and Daisy in Yellow Class have been very busy   

creating their animals. Jake has made a fabulous giraffe 

using recycled junk modelling materials that is nearly as 

big as him! Wow! We think it’s fantastic! Daisy has    

produced some very detailed illustrations of  her animals 

and she also crafted a super zebra and a crocodile from 

recycled junk modelling materials. Then she got snappy 

painting them! These are amazing!  You have both taken 

great care and  dedicated a lot of time to create your 

models. Fantastic! 

Caleb in Yellow Class has 

worked very hard learning 

all about animals that live in 

the wild and animals that 

live in a zoo. Mrs. Buxton  is 

thrilled to see your super 

animal masks. We can see  

that you have made a huge 

effort to create these, using 

your super cutting and col-

ouring skills. They are ter-

rific!  Great job! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education no matter who 

they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Reception have been very busy learning 

about animals that live in  the jungle and 

animals that live in the zoo. Poppy and Asher 

in Yellow Class have really impressed Mrs. 

Buxton with their knowledge of animals. 

Poppy has created a fabulous pig that she has 

made from recycled junk modelling materials 

and then she has painted it.  Fabulous,    

Poppy! Asher has produced a fantastic snake 

with super camouflage patterns.  We can see 

how hard you have both worked; your ani-

mals are amazing! Very well done to you 

Rocco in Blue Class has been very 

busy this week working on his  

Phonics. Rocco has been using  

segmenting and blending strategies 

to further improve his phonic 

knowledge and to enable him to 

build all of these words. Mrs. Hall is 

delighted to see you practising your 

reading too. We can see that you 

look very proud of all that hard 

work Rocco. Fantastic! Read, read 

and read some more! David in Blue 

Class has been outside in the fresh 

air doing all kinds of exercise. It is 

lovely to see you taking advantage 

of your right to relax and play  -  
CRC: Article 31, that supports our 

Rights Respecting School ethos. 

Tremendous, David! 



Mia in 1H has been looking after her 

health and wellbeing by taking her 

learning outside in the fresh air.  We 

can see that Mia has had lots of fun 

doing some crafting.  Your little 

dollies are fabulous. Very creative! 

Well done to you! 

‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Lincoln in 1T has amazed Mrs. Hewitson with his 

wonderful Design and Technology skills and the 

creativity that he has demonstrated producing 

this fabulous blanket for his teddy. With just a 

little help from his Mam, Lincoln has drawn and 

labelled a detailed design. He has then used his 

measuring and cutting skills to cut out just the 

right amount of fabric to make his blanket.  

Lincoln then used his embroidery  skills using 

straight stitch to sew his teddy’s name.  He even 

used a sewing machine to join the fabric to make 

the blanket. This is absolutely awesome! We can 

see that you are really enjoying doing this kind of 

crafting.  What a busy little sewing bee you are! 

We would love to see this wonderful blanket 

when you return to school! Great job! You 

should be very proud! A future Great British 

Sewing Bee  contestant in the making! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education no matter who 

they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. they are: regardless of race, gender or disability.

Year 1 have enjoyed  sharing the traditional tale of The Three Little Pigs, as part of their English Remote Learning 

this week.  Lincoln, Cayden and Luna in 1T have worked really hard on their description of the ‘baddie’ in the story.  

Mrs. Hewitson is thrilled to see all of your hard work and she says she loves all of the super adjectives you have 

included in your  writing.  We can see that you have  all tried very hard with your handwriting too and what super 

Big Bad Wolf illustrations! He looks very scary indeed! Mia in 1H has also been thinking very hard about her           

description of the Big Bad Wolf. My goodness — he certainly sounds very big and bad!  Fantastic, Mia! You have all 

done a super job that you should be proud of. Excellent! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Mrs. Finkle is so pleased to see that Rossi in 2H has enjoyed his History 

Remote Learning this week.  Rossi has been very busy   researching 

why  Timothy Hackworth is remembered and to do this he has used his 

super computing skills. Rossi has also been outside in the fresh air 

exploring his local community of Shildon, to see what else he could 

discover about Timothy Hackworth.  We can see that you have found 

lots of information and that you have worked very hard to note it all 

down. Great detective work Rossi! Fantastic! Great job! 

Talia in 2T has been further improving her 

recall of the Times Tables by using a pictorial 

method and then checking her answers using 

number sentences. Talia understands that 

multiplication is commutative; it can be done in 

any order. You have worked really hard to 

master this, Talia.  Brilliant resilience! Fantas-

tic! A huge well done to you! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

 

 

Ollie in 1T has been  very busy this 

week doing lots of different Remote 

Learning Tasks including The Big Legal 

Lesson,  a whole school activity that 

supports British Values — The Rule of 

Law. Ollie has been learning that we 

have different rules depending on 

where we are and he has worked hard 

to identify where the rules apply. Ollie 

has also been doing lots of reading for 

pleasure; particularly  enjoying  books 

by David  Walliams. He is just about to 

start a new one for World Book Day. 

Well  done Ollie! You have been busy!    

Brilliant! 

Mrs. Hanson is delighted with Robert’s 

English Remote Learning this week. To 

complete this task, Robert in 2T had to use 

the flower picture to make a prediction 

about Year 2’s new text. Robert has written 

a super explanation of why he thought the 

book would be an information text. We can 

see that you have stated clearly the rea-

sons for your thoughts on the text Robert. 

You have tried very hard with your hand-

writing too! Wonderful! Great work! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Faith in 3T has been working so hard to write a super 

letter  to our Prime Minister, The Right Honourable 

Boris Johnson, asking him to consider her request for 

a new law.  Miss Pascoe is very impressed with how 

clearly you have  stated your concerns and raised 

issues about the local community around our school. 

You have thought hard about this and we can see 

that you have set out your work beautifully. You have 

demonstrated super word-processing skills too!  

Fabulous! Brilliant job! 

Cody in 3T and Harry in 3H have both been 

working hard on their Maths  Remote       

Learning this week. Miss Pascoe and Mrs. Hill 

are both very impressed with the accuracy of 

the Maths work that both boys have complet-

ed.  Cody has measured liquids accurately and 

Harry has been reading scales to fill in the 

missing measurement then carried out some 

problem solving. We can see that you both 

have the capacity to achieve great things in 

Maths. What  super mathematicians you are!        

Brilliant! Keep up the good work! 

Lola-Mae in 3T has been working hard to further improve 

her Phonics this week.  Miss Pascoe is very pleased to see 

your hard work and is looking forward to seeing how much 

progress you have made when you return to school.  Great 

work Lola-Mae. Fabulous! Keep on reading!  



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

As it is Justice Week this week, Year 3 have been taking part in a whole 

school activity, The Big Legal Lesson that supports British Values — The 

Rule of Law. Bobby in 3H has written this fantastic diary entry in role as 

someone who lives in a lawless society.  Beautifully presented, this diary 

entry is very well thought out; you have expressed your thoughts and   

feelings articulately Bobby.  Amelia in 3H has also written a super diary 

entry about living in a lawless society.  You have expressed your thoughts 

and emotions well and we can that see you have worked hard on this. Your 

diary entries tie in nicely with our Rights Respecting School ethos that all 

children have the right to express an opinion and for those opinions to be 

heard and taken seriously (CRC Article 12). Excellent work Bobby and  Ame-

lia! Very well done to you both! 

Lexi in 3H has been very busy reading 

Stone Age Boy by Satoshi Kitamura. Lexi 

enjoyed the story so much that she was 

inspired to compose her own version  

titled Stone Age Girl. Mrs. Hill is delighted 

with this fantastic writing, Lexi. We can see 

that you have worked very hard to incor-

porate some of the VIPERS reading skills 

you have been studying to complete this 

task. You have also demonstrated your 

super word-processing skills too. We can’t 

wait to see what happens next! Wonder-

ful! Great job! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Ben in 4H has really impressed Mrs.   

Shepherd this week with his English   

reading into writing Remote Learning 

task. Having read The Grim Ghost by Terry 

Deary, Ben was inspired to create his     

fantastic recipe that he calls Wild Parrot 

Boar for a Roman feast. This is a very  

imaginative and creative dish. We can see 

that it is very  original — not just copied 

parrot fashion and certainly not boar-ing!  

Well presented too! Great job! 

Miss Hutchinson is very      

impressed with the super  

Computing Remote Learning 

from  Kelcie in 4T. Year 4  have 

been   finding out about data; 

what it is and how to produce 

a paper-based data base.   

Kelcie has  completed this su-

per data base by adding her 

own               information. Great 

job Kelcie. Very well done! 

Emily in 4T has enjoyed 

reading more of The Grim 

Ghost by Terry Deary this 

week. Miss Hutchinson is 

thrilled with your fantastic 

recounting and predicting 

skills Emily. We can see 

that you have read the text 

carefully and have shown a 

good understanding of 

what you have read.     

Excellent work, Emily! Very 

well done indeed! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Jack in 4H has not only been looking after his health and wellbeing by going out for lots of exercise but 

has also shown that he is a responsible pet owner. Jack, accompanied by his    canine companions, has 

been out in the fresh air taking lots of walks  in training for a charity event in March. Jack has signed 

up to  walk one hundred miles in support of the RSPCA, a charity that is close to his heart. We think 

that you are very kind and  caring  - what an amazing thing to do! This is awesome!  We will look for-

ward to hearing all about it back in school! We wish you all the very best with this Jack. 

Here is a message from Jack: 

Hello! I’m fundraising for RSPCA (England and Wales). Here’s my JustGiving page, if you’d 
like to donate:   
 
 
  
 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/jack-sparke?
utm_source=whatsapp&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=jack-sparke&utm_campaign=pfp-
whatsapp&utm_term=a168976b134f40ec9e04fa1434a2b935  

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.justgiving.com%2Ffundraising%2Fjack-sparke%3Futm_source%3Dwhatsapp%26utm_medium%3Dfundraising%26utm_content%3Djack-sparke%26utm_campaign%3Dpfp-whatsapp%26utm_term%3Da168976b134f40ec9e04fa14
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.justgiving.com%2Ffundraising%2Fjack-sparke%3Futm_source%3Dwhatsapp%26utm_medium%3Dfundraising%26utm_content%3Djack-sparke%26utm_campaign%3Dpfp-whatsapp%26utm_term%3Da168976b134f40ec9e04fa14
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.justgiving.com%2Ffundraising%2Fjack-sparke%3Futm_source%3Dwhatsapp%26utm_medium%3Dfundraising%26utm_content%3Djack-sparke%26utm_campaign%3Dpfp-whatsapp%26utm_term%3Da168976b134f40ec9e04fa14


‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Once again, Holly in 5T has impressed Miss Westgarth again with her 

fantastic Maths work. Not only has Holly completed her Remote 

Learning Maths tasks for the week but she was also so motivated that 

she has completed extra Maths work! What a fabulous attitude to 

learning you have, Holly. Tremendous! You are a star! 

 

Sofia in 5H has been thinking about how to stay 

healthy  as part of her  Design and Technology   

Remote Learning this week.  Sofia has  produced 

these very healthy but delicious fruit kebabs.     

Brilliant Sofia! Great job! Blossom in 5T has also 

been thinking  about how to stay healthy. She been 

busy in the kitchen making a delicious and          

nutritious healthy snack. Well done, Blossom!     

Fantastic! We can see that you have both used your 

cutting skills and your knowledge about healthy, 

balanced diets to complete this task. Great work! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

As part of their Remote Learning 

this week, Year 6 were asked to 

plan a video to promote our school. 

Oscar in 6T has  dedicated a lot of 

time and effort to produce this 

fabulous Power Point Presentation 

explaining why he thinks Timothy 

Hackworth Primary School is the 

best place to send your child for 

the best education. Mr. Wilcox and 

Mrs. Reid think this is a fantastic 

piece of work. We can see that you 

have thought hard about what to 

include and your Power Point re-

flects our school ethos perfectly. 

What better testament than from a 

pupil who attends our school and 

who clearly is very proud to say this 

is his school! This is awesome! Very 

well done indeed! Along with this    

brilliant Power Point, Oscar has 

also completed this excellent    

Geography task.  Oscar researched 

a number of famous landscapes 

across South America.  Let’s hope 

you make it to your chosen holiday 

destination of the salt flats one 

day, Oscar.  Another super piece of 

work. Well presented and          

thoroughly  researched.                

Tremendous! Great job! 

Why Timothy Hackworth 
Primary School Suitable For 

Your Child.
In this slide show you will see why Timothy Hackworth School 

is a great choice for your child/children.

   Double click on PPP to view. 

Kenzie in 6T has really impressed Mrs. Reid and Mr. Wilcox 

with his super story plan. Year 6 have been reading the legend 

of George and the Dragon. To complete this English reading 

into writing task, Kenzie had to plan his own version of the 

legend, changing features, such as, character, setting or plot. 

We particularly like the way in which Kenzie subverts the  

traditional stereotypical notion of the male hero (George) in a 

legend by making his female character (the princess) the hero. 

You have really made this legend your own and we can’t wait 

to read the final version. This piece of writing is well thought 

out and beautifully presented. Excellent job! Well done to 

you! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no matter 

who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

Finley in 6H has been very busy using Google Maps 

to help with his research on the continent of South 

America as the Year 6 topic in Geography this term 

is Brazil. Mrs. Reid is thrilled with your map work 

Finley. You have found out lots of information and 

you have labelled your map accurately. Fantastic! 

Great work! 

As part of his online safety Remote Learning, Lennon  in 

6T has been researching signs, symbols and ratings for 

various websites and apps.  Lennon has designed his 

own emoji –style rating having learned about PEGI 

ratings while studying Computing. Mr. Wilcox says that 

this is super research. It is particularly important that 

we keep ourselves safe when working on our devices at 

the moment, while we are all spending so much more 

time online. Tremendous! Well done to you! As part of their Science Remote Learning, Year 6 

have been learning about the human circulatory 

system. Isaac in 6H has written a fantastic explana-

tion about how the circulatory system works. He has 

set out his work very neatly and his handwriting is 

exemplary. Mrs. Reid is delighted to see how much 

hard work that you have put in to complete this, 

Isaac. We can see that you are thinking scientifically 

and have used       scientific vocabulary appropriate 

to the task.      Excellent work. Very well done! 



As part of The Big Legal Lesson , Alex in 6H 

has written this fantastic diary entry. Alex 

had to write a diary entry describing a day 

exploring a lawless world. Using the     

resources provided, Alex has used some 

very emotive language to express his 

thoughts and feelings. We can see that you 

have given your diary entry a lot of 

thought. You have articulated your emo-

tions well and presented your work beauti-

fully. Excellent! Great job!  

‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to  education no 

matter who they are: regardless of race, gender or  disability. 

Oscar in 6T has  worked really hard to 

produce a fantastic plan of the legend,  

George and the Dragon. To complete 

this English Remote Learning reading 

into writing task, Oscar had to  make 

changes to features of the story to 

create his own version.  Mr. Wilcox 

and Mrs. Reid love the way that you 

have changed the dragon character to 

an  evil Kitty.  Very well done! Another 

excellent piece of work! Awesome! 

The focus for Year 6 in PSHE this 

week has been to consider the 

effects of legal and illegal drug use. 

Dante in 6H has thought really hard 

about the question, ‘What is a 

drug?’ and has raised some very 

pertinent points in his fabulous 

poster. We can see that you have     

researched this  well Dante. You 

have highlighted the effects and the 

risks involved in taking both legal 

and illegal drugs. Mrs. Reid says this 

poster is brilliant! It is packed full of 

interesting facts (and warnings) 

about using drugs.     Excellent Dan-

te!  What  a super response to the 

question! Very well done indeed! 



‘Respectful and resilient; being the best 

that we can be.’  

CRC: Article 28: All children and young people have the right to education no 

matter who they are: regardless of race, gender or disability. 

 

Well done to each and every one of our Timothy Hackworth  Remote    

Learners this week. Mrs. Boulton and Mrs. Slattery are very pleased to see 

you are all using your Learning Powers;  especially resourcefulness and    

resilience.  It is lovely to see you  all engaging with and enjoying your learn-

ing. Your teachers are  delighted with the work that you have sent them this 

week. 

From all of the Staff at Timothy Hackworth Primary  

                                                     Growth Mindset  —  Learning Powers 

 

 

                     

                Resilience               Resourcefulness        Reflectiveness          Reciprocity       

Well Done! You have used your Learning Powers to help you focus on your      

learning!  

Mrs. Kozlowski says to             

remember that while you are 

learning at home, the Zones 

of Regulation can still help 

you.  


